

SUPREME STUDENT GOVERNMENT

Academic Year 2021 - 2022

NARRATIVE REPORT

Third National Summit on the Rights of the Child in Education November 26, 2021

The DepEd Philippines in collaboration with UNICEF and various institutions conducted the 3rd National Summit on the Rights of the Child in Education meeting via Zoom application. The event was a 2-day session with around 400 participants, students, faculties, parents, administrative officers all over the country. The discussion revolved around the concept of the rights of a child in education of which its purpose is inform the youth of their very role and rights. This also include its main goal of developing youth's potential to partake and learn respect for human rights and fundamental freedom.

The Regional Director DepEd Region III, Hon. May B. Eclar delivered her opening remarks in relation to the main discussion that "This annual activity shows the commitment of our department, to know and safeguard the rights of our children, not only providing them complete basic education but also to protect them in any danger, discriminations, diseases, sickness among others". Thorough discussion was given by the guest speakers of the event namely, Ms. Marilen Muñoz (School Principal, Sindalan Highschool), Ms. Terisita Felipe (UNICEF Philippines), Mr. Jacinto Jay Yosuico (Teacher of Sindalan High School), Ms. Airen Dayrit (Guidance Counselor, SDO San Fernando), Mr. Bienesto Fidel Junio (SSG President, SDO Pangasinan), Mr. Willy Rodrigez (President, NPTAP), Vice Mayor Jimmy Lazatin (San Fernando City), and Atty. Ma. Perpetua B. Unico (Legal Consultant Child Rights in education desk).

After the lengthy talk, an inspiring video of Ms. Sierra Mae Paraan (Education Adviser) discussing the equal policy or right with the learners with disability and the regular learners. Afterwards, a message from 2 selected students Andrei Mariano and Martina Absen that define the situation of students with disability were delivered, followed by a presentation of 9 different parallel sessions.

Mrs. Leonor Briones was also questioned by fellow learners, and she was not just giving answers, but she was also sharing some statements/stories to inspire us, especially this pandemic. She also said in one of her statements, that we should always be ready for the change, and accept it for us to diminish mental health issues.

The program ended past 5 in the afternoon, with a closing remarks and recitation of the Panatang Makabata in line with the celebration of the National Children's Month.

Prepared by: Noted:

FRANCINE MAJELLA R. PAPA **JOCKEY MARIE FABI**

SSG Vice President SSG President

MALKOVICH PEÑAFLOR JUNROY Z. VOLANTE

SSG Grade 10 Representative SSG Adviser







